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WAUKESHA COUNTY EXECUTIVE PAUL FARROW URGES DHS TO 

PRIORITIZE VACCINE FOR TEACHERS WORKING IN PERSON  

  
(WAUKESHA, WI) – Today, Waukesha County Executive Paul Farrow sent a letter to the State of 

Wisconsin Department of Health Services (DHS) urging it to prioritize COVID-19 vaccination for teachers 

providing face-to-face instruction over those working virtually. This week, DHS issued vaccination 

guidance that does not prioritize school districts offering in-person classes over those that have been virtual 

for the 2020/2021 school year.  

 

“Vaccine priority should be given to teachers working in their classrooms over teachers working in their 

living rooms,” said Waukesha County Executive Paul Farrow. “We should reward school districts that 

implemented extensive efforts that have allowed safe in-person instruction from day one over those that 

denied students the education they deserve. Now is the time to give those teachers additional peace of mind 

and show them that we appreciate these months of hard work and dedication to their students.”   

 

Although several new groups will become eligible to receive the COVID-19 vaccine on March 1, vaccine 

remains extremely limited and will not yet be available to most individuals. Vaccination of the 65 and older 

population continues to be the number one priority in the state. DHS’ plan to vaccinate teachers, sent via 

email to local public health officials earlier this week, anticipates that educators will begin to have access to 

vaccine on March 15.  

 

“Waukesha County’s partnership with area school districts has enabled most kids to be in the classroom 

since late August,” said County Executive Farrow. “On the other hand, many of the schools who would 

receive vaccine before these face-to-face educators do not even have plans in place to open until late April, 

There is no way those teachers who would receive immediate benefits from vaccination should have to wait 

until after teachers in Milwaukee Public Schools or other parts of the state who are not currently exposed to 

the virus while at work.”   
 
In a letter dated today to DHS, County Executive Farrow asked the state to change course and place a 

priority on vaccinating teachers from school districts with in-person classes. Full text of the letter can be 

read here.  

 

To learn more about Waukesha County’s response to COVID-19 or to sign up to receive a weekly 

communication about COVID-19 vaccination information. You may text WAUKESHA to the number 

22828 or by visit www.waukeshacounty.gov/COVID19.  
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https://www.waukeshacounty.gov/globalassets/county-executive/waukesha-county-executive-farrow-letter-to-dhs-re-teacher-vaccinations-feb-2021-1.pdf
http://www.waukeshacounty.gov/COVID19

